
 

 

 

Newsletter No. 22                                          Term 3 Week 3                                       7
th

 August 2019 
 
 

Principal’s Corner - te iwi tahi tatou – we are one family… 
 

Dear Parents & Caregivers,  
 
The weather, although cold has been fantastic and itôs been great to see classes 
making the most of it and getting outside. 

 
I attended my first Board of Trustees meeting this week, where we discussed the upcoming review of 
the schoolôs strategic goals. Over the next few months we will be asking all stakeholders to feed into this 
review so we can set the direction for the school over the next 3-5 years. 

 
I also attended the Home and School Association meeting this week. They do an incredible job raising 
money for the school. As a decile 10 school we receive the smallest amount of funding from the 
government and rely heavily on fundraising and donations. Last year the Home and School Association 
raised $20 000! This is enough to cover our professional development costs or the entire yearôs spend 
on curriculum resources. I want to thank the Home and School Association for all the work they do.  

 
The building work is progressing and the hall will be finished soon...I hope. It just needs a 
final coat of paint on the roof and the decking to be finished.  

 
Itôs been great to meet more of you over the last few weeks and please come up and say 
hello if you see me around the school or on crossing duty in the mornings.  

 
Nga mihi 
Matt Stanley 
 

 

 

 

 

    

 
Join Blake Team  

Whakatauki:  Ma whero ma pango ka oti ai te mahi  -   wi th  red and black the work will be complete  

 



 

 
CELEBRATION OF LEARNING ð 21st / 22nd August 

  Our Celebration Of Learning is coming up in two weeks and is a chance for every 
student to share their learning with their family/whanau. As introduced last year 
you are able to come into the class 15 mins before your scheduled conference 
time so your child can share their learning with you, maybe teach you a game or 

do an activity together. At your appointed conference time ï which you can book at 

www.schoolinterviews.co.nz right now using the code hcs9mï you and your child will 

have 10mins to meet with your childôs teacher and then you will also have 5mins to talk to 
any other teacher who works with your child within the collaborative team. At the end of 
that, you are welcome to spend another 15mins looking around the room, sharing learning. 
It is your choice whether you do the 15mins before/after BUT WE DO WANT EVERYONE 
TO COME ALONG FOR THEIR BOOKED CONFERENCE TIME. J          
 
Author Visit 
Last Thursday Blake Team welcomed  Moira Wairama, author of The Taniwha of 
Wellington Harbour.  Moira read the children some of her work explaining how 
she came up with her ideas and what inspires and motivates her.  Children were 
enthralled with her story telling ability.  She then held a workshop for some of our 
talented Year 6 writers.  Together they used poetry as a form of expression to 
come up with some great ideas using similes and imagery to convey their 
meanings.  Moira was a great resource for all our learners.  It is so good to be 
able to work and interact with an author in a real context. 
 

Good luck to Darpad Pednekar, Gabriel Guan, Artur Kyz yl-ool Edison Zhu & 

Lucas Qu who will be representing Churton Park School this  Friday at the 

Primary Schools Chess competition at Johnsonville School.  

 
 

Well done Ovin 
Ovin participated in the Wellington regional swimming relay championships 2019 held on 
3rd August, and won a gold medal in the 50 meter freestyle relay  and a bronze medal in 
the 50 meter medley relay.  
Further, Ovin has made a significant achievement in karate. He has been selected to 
represent New Zealand at the Australian Kyokushin Karate tournament which will be held 
in Sydney on 17th August. Well done Ovin and good luck. 

 
 

Kapa Haka Festival  
This year the annual St Brigids Kapa Haka Festival is being held on Saturday 21st 
September at Newlands College.  There are 94 students from Churton Park currently 
in the Kapa Haka roopu (group) who will be performing at this event. Now would 
probably be a good time to ask your child if they are in Kapa Haka and if so add this 
date to your diary! More information will be sent out as soon as it is available. If you 
have any questions please email leannes@churtonpark.school.nz.  NgǕ mihi. 

 

 
Raroa Normal Intermediate School is now accepting  enrolments for 2020.  Please go 
to the school website www.raroa.school.nz to complete an electronic enrolment form. 

Out of zone applications close 3pm Friday 30 August 2019. Parents of students who live within the 
home zone should apply by Friday 23 August to assist the school to plan appropriately for next year.  
 
 

 Whakatauki:  Ma whero ma pango ka oti ai te mahi  -   w ith red and black the work will be complete  
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ENROL NOW and Join the Adventure!  
Are you looking for something fun for the kids to do this term?   Why not try Keas, Cubs, 
Scouts or Venturers.  Our programmes are action-packed with activities, camps, tramps, 

badge work and loads of FUN.  We welcome girls and boys from 5 ½ years to 18 years. 
So come along and meet new friendsô develop skills, self-esteem and confidence. 
Keas is for 5 ½ to 8 year olds, Cubs 8-10 years, Scouts 10-14 years and Venturers 14 ï 18. 
Check out our website https://www.scouts.org.nz or get in touch with us at 0800 726 887 
reception@scouts.org.nz 
 
 

 

Elements Rhythmic Gymnastics- Free trial classes 
We still have spaces available in our recreational classes this term. We have classes available from Mon to Sat 
for boys and girls from age 3 and above, no previous experience necessary. Our classes are in Thorndon, just 
opposite the Botanical Gardens. We also have a very successful competitive program.  

Rhythmic Gymnastics is a mix of dance and gymnastics. It develops hand-eye co-ordination through the use of apparatus ς 
rope, hoop, ball, clubs and ribbon.  
If your child  loves to dance and is looking for something a little different, then come along to a class and give it a try! Email 
info@rhythmicgym.nz to arrange a FREE trial. 
For more information about Elements and our classes, visit www.rhythmicgym.nz  
 

Matt Stanley, Principal                                                               

                                                                                     

 

 

 

  

THANK YOU TO RUSSELL PROPERTIES WHO HAVE BEEN 

LONG TIME SUPPORTERS OF OUR SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER – PLEASE SUPPORT THEM AND LET THEM 

KNOW YOUR BUSINESS HAS COME FROM THIS 

NEWSLETTER. 

 
          

Netball Results ï  
Saturday 3rd August 

Yr 6 Blue Tornadoes Won 11-5 

Yr 6 Shooting Stars Lost 2-8 

Yr 5 Chargers Lost 3-12 

Yr 5 All Stars Lost 8-13 
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